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Needs Assessment Survey Update
Thank you VERY much to everyone who participated in last year’s Needs 
Assessment Survey!  Over 700 individuals responded to the survey or 
participated in focus groups or interviews.  A full report of the survey results 
is available at the library, or online at http://www.co.monterey.ca.us/library/
CVassessment.pdf.  The report has been reviewed by the County Board 
of Supervisors, who include the interests of the local community in their 
decision-making process.  Your feedback is still valuable as important decisions 
about the future of the library are being considered. 

2014-2015 Board of directors Ballot

❑ Julia Batchev

❑ Donald Buraglio

❑ Tom Gano

❑ Barry Harrow

❑ Cynthia Hertlein

❑ Susan McDonald

❑ Donna Mendenhall

❑ Karolyn Stone

❑ Karin Strasser-Kaufman

❑ Vote for all   
❑ Vote for checked names

    And Add

Please mail ballot to 

Friends of the Library

P.O. Box 248

Carmel Valley, CA 93924

or drop it off at the library desk

❑ I will attend meeting  

❑ I am unable to attend meeting ✂

Annual Meeting 
Our Annual Meeting on Saturday 

November 1 is a key component of 
our status as a 501(c)3 not-for-profit 
corporation.  The meeting begins at 
12 noon, following the First Saturday 
Series presentation.  Refreshments 
will be served, and we’d love to see 
you at both events!  This is the meet-
ing where directors of the Friends of 
the Carmel Valley Library are elected 
to serve in the coming year.  Any 
supporter who has made a donation 
since last November is eligible to vote, 
and your vote is just as valued and ap-
preciated as your financial donation.  
(Note: If there is an “m” by itself on 
your mailing label, you are a voting 
member.)  The slate of candidates ap-
pears in this newsletter, and there is a 
return envelope to mail us back your 
ballot.  You can also drop off your 
ballot at the library desk during your 
next visit, on or before November 1.  
If you have not made a donation since 
last November and would like to do 
so, include a check when you mail or 
drop off your ballot and your vote will 
be counted.
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Trust) when you pass away. Lifetime gifts are easy to make by writing 
and sending a check payable to Friends of the Carmel Valley 
Library. Every single dollar that you contribute is available right 
away to directly benefit the library.  If your intention is to benefit 
the library immediately, that is the best way to do it. Another possi-
bility for a lifetime gift is to contribute to the Friends of the Carmel 
Valley Library Fund at the Community Foundation for Monterey 
County. When you make a gift to our fund at the Community 
Foundation, the Friends have access to the fund’s annual income 
but the principal remains untouched.  Over time, growth in that 
carefully managed fund generates a long-term endowment, providing 
a source of income in perpetuity for the Friends’ board of directors 
to allocate. If your intention is to strengthen a long-term endow-
ment to benefit your library, that is a good way to do it. Another 
form of lifetime gift is a memorial gift sent to the Friends in the 
name of a friend or loved one who particularly enjoyed this library. 
By contrast, gifts at death –either directly or to the Friends Fund at 
the Community Foundation- take a little more estate planning effort 
to arrange through your Will, a Living Trust, or a Charitable 

Remainder Trust. Both lifetime gifts and gifts at death can result in 
certain tax benefits that accompany contributions to a 501c3 not-for-
profit organization: this is an area your accountant or lawyer can 
help you with. As you choose to make your gift to the Friends, we 
thank you for remembering. 

suMMer reading
”Be Creative @ Your Library” is the theme for the Summer Reading 
Program at the C.V. Branch Library, where weekly activities and per-
formances for children, ‘tweens,’ teens and adults will run from 
June 15 through August 1. Prepare for the Talent Show; make a res-
ervation to participate in Gay Heller’s Annual Silk Painting 
Workshop on July 30; walk in the Fiesta Days Parade on August 1 
and then come right back to the library for Daffy Dave’s magic 
show. If you can help with craft or costume materials, or if you can 
volunteer your assistance, please tell the library staff. 

 Jennifer Smith, Librarian

Plan to stop by the 
Friends’ Fiesta booth on 
Saturday, August 1st.

First saturday series 2009
10:15 am  • At the Carmel Valley Library:  FREE Admission

Saturday JUNE 6  Award-winning economics professor Dr. Moyara “Mo” Ruehsen, will explain “The Economic   
   Meltdown.” Dr. Ruehsen is an economist by training, a certified anti-money laundering specialist   
   (CAMS), and Associate Professor at the Monterey Institute of International Studies, where she   
   teaches about international trade and finance, anti-money laundering, and counter-terrorist 
   financing policies. Her regional expertise is The Middle East, where she spent a year as Fulbright   
   Scholar in Bahrain. Attendance is free but reservations for this event are advised: phone the library 
   at 659-2377.

Saturday SEPT 12  dr. rob Klevan will be at the library to share a bit of history regarding the Monterey Jazz    
   Festival's Jazz education Program (now in its 26th year) and screen a few PowerPoint     
   interviews with such jazz "greats" as dave brubeck, Jim hall, Wayne shorter, and more.

First Saturday Series events are free to the public but reservations are required. 
Phone 659-2377 or sign up at the library desk. 

First Saturday Series Schedule
10:15am – Free to the Public – Coffee and Cookies, Bagels, and Donuts – At the Library – 

First Come, First Seated – About an Hour
 – Sponsored by the Friends 

October 4      Ukulele Club of Monterey:  From Tin Pan Alley to Hawaii, from sing-along 

to Hula, this is the most fun you can have on a Saturday morning!  If you have one, bring your Uke!

November 1    Combat Paper: Swords into Plowshares.  A national project transforming com-

bat uniforms into art.

December 6    Zachary Michael Jack:  Golf in Fact and Fiction.  Author and amateur 

golfer Jack brings a light touch to describing what it’s like to play Pebble Beach.  A former librarian and 

bookmobile driver, he also writes about golf for kids.

February 7    Roger Luckenbach: Aquarium to the World – Baja California.  Scientist and 

explorer Dr. Luckenbach introduces us to the marine life of Baja California.

March 7    Rafael Payan: We meet the new Director of the Monterey Regional Park District.

April 4    Peter Fischer:  Calling all mystery fans!  Fischer’s writing and TV production credits 

include “Murder She Wrote.”  His most recent books are the “Hollywood Murder Mystery Series” and 

“The Unkindness of Strangers.”


